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Director Social and Infrastructure Assessments

Planning and Assessments

NSW Department of Planning .Industry and Environment

Re Significant Development Modification: Fort Street Public School
Application No. SSD-10340-Mod 1

Dear Sir,

I am very pleased that the Fort Street School is to receive much needed renovations and

improvements. The school is placed within a significant historical precinct on Observatory Hill in

Sydney and therefore changes to the buildings and their environment need to be carefully

considered.

The students will benefit from the planting of trees and improvements to the playground and

buildings. It is important that any future changes to the height of the buildings should be limited to
the scale of their surroundings. I ask that future planning remains mindful of this requirement.

Yours sincerely,

Judith Friend OAM
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